
PROPOSAL TO RESUME  

CAMPANIA CEMETERY COMMITTEE 

 
This notice is intended to invite interested families with relatives & friends in 
the Campania Cemetery and seek their support to request Southern Midlands 
Council (SMC) or a future Council to recognise a formal Cemetery Committee. 
 
The SMC is responsible for the management of the Cemetery which includes 
mechanical grass mowing.  
 
Historically Robin Howlett and the Campania Fire Brigade members & family 
members have conducted working groups beyond mowing maintenance. 
 
I have had a conversation with SMC General Manager, Tim Kirkwood, re a 
request for a Cemetery Committee who indicated his preparedness to have a 
meeting. 
 
Recommendations: 
 

1. ASCERTAIN interested individuals who would attend a Campania 
Community meeting on Monday 21st July 2025 at the Campania Tavern 
commencing at 7.00 p.m. 

2. Decide on functions of a committee.  
The Core function, perhaps should be on designated cemetery 
boundary & to assist with cemetery maintenance outside Councils 
obligations. 

 
It would be appreciated if you would provide your thoughts to me, via email or 
phone. 
 
 
 
Yours Sincerely 
Colin Howlett OAM. 
 
 
E: colinhowlett11@gmail.com 
M: 0418121740 

mailto:colinhowlett11@gmail.com

